
                                                                                                               Nov 25, 2020 
To Ann Arbor Zoning Board of Appeals: 
 
We are immediate neighbors of Dan Murphy and Meredith Reisfield of 217 W. Madison St and 
are writing to you in support of their planned renovations.  We are aware of their plans and we 
feel the modifications will still maintain the qualities that the Old West Side attempts to preserve 
and increase the functionality of the house.  Dan and Meredith are conscientious owners 
maintaining their property well and value the Old West Side character.  We hope that their plans 
are able to be approved. 
 
Thank you, 
 
R. Jeffrey and Beth Benko 
213 W. Madison St 
Ann Arbor, MI 40103 
734-649-4147 
jeffrey.benko@gmail.com 
 
 


